
Dear Primrose Hill Families, 

Our school had a raffle and one of the prizes was headteacher for the day. Rena and Dean 

(Squirrels) spent the whole day as Co-Headteachers and fully immersed themselves in their new 

roles. Rena and Dean did brilliantly. 

“They were friendly, good natured and really professional,” said a Camden Learning visitor.  

They took the day in their stride and their favourite part was speaking in the tannoy, walking 

around the school and having lunch in the headteachers office. The children were treated to 10 

minutes additional play, a school disco and ice poles. Still to come, every child will be taking a 

free book home with them. I must not forget they have a tea party ready for the children and 

some staff too. 

Rena and Dean started the day off with a walk through the school, looking to see how well 

children were leaning and engaging with their lessons. They were most impressed with the 

teachers, support staff and children.  

My favourite part was that Co-heads had something in common, both could play the piano.  I 

have to say I was so impressed with their questions and attention to detail. 

Rena and Dean supported me at lunchtime and help Tiss with organising the medical boxes for 

the classes. Everyone at school commented on what fantastic co-headteachers Rena and 

Dean were – I will need to watch out! 

I must personally thank them both for making my job so much fun and so much easier. 

Challenge: If you could be headteacher for a day what would you do? 

With Best Wishes, 

Harsha 
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Please join the SEND Staff Team 

every Monday at 9am in the 

Community Room for a coffee 

morning where you can meet 

other parents/ carers and discuss 

any concerns or raise any issues. 

Everyone is Welcome! 

Tadpoles & Froglets - 30th June 9:15-10:15 

Reception & KS1 - 30th June 13:45 - 15:30 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our school attendance this 

week was 94.58% which is a  

little better than last week.   
Keep on  

improving! 

 

The class with 

the best  
attendance 

was Foxes with 

98.93% which 

really high!   

Well done to all the  

Foxes and their parents and 

carers! 

 

Lates: 71 which is 9 less than last 

week—well done! 



WHY IS ATTENDANCE IMPORTANT? 

At Primrose Hill we acknowledge there are clear links between: 

• Attendance and attainment 

• Attendance and safeguarding 

We are committed to providing a high-quality education for all pupils.  By attending school 

every day and on time children and young people can take full advantage of the 

educational opportunities available to them. 

Research shows a direct link between high attendance and doing well at school.  

 
 

Good attendance is important because pupils: 

• get on better with learning and other children.  

• cope better with school routines, work and friendships.  

• find learning easier because they do not miss out.  

• are more successful moving between primary school, secondary school, higher 

education and employment or training. 

• are known to be safe and well by us. 

Parents and the school staff should work in partnership in making education a success and 

in ensuring that all children have full and equal access to all that the school has to offer.  

As a school, we will encourage parents and carers to ensure that their child achieves 

maximum possible attendance and that any problems that prevent this are identified and 

acted on promptly. It is parents’ responsibility to ensure that their children arrive at school 

on time and return home safely. 

Attendance levels 

 

 

 

 

 

• 97%+, expected attendance. This will help all aspects of a child’s achievement and life in 

school. This will give them a good start in life and supports a positive work ethic.  

• 97-91%, below expected attendance. As attendance falls, our concern increases. We 

follow our stepped approach to take action.  

90% or lower, persistent absence. Absence is causing serious concern. It is highly likely to 

affect attainment and progress and is disruptive to the child’s learning.  

Not coming to school is a serious concern. However, each case is different and the school 

knows that there is no standard response. Consideration is given to all factors affecting 

attendance before deciding what intervention strategies to use. Our Attendance Policy 

outlines the steps that the school will take to manage and improve attendance.  

The Attendance team includes Mandy Aplicano and Tara Kerrigan. 

Good attendance builds confidence, friendship and ambition. 



The Summer Fair 

 Saturday 8th July from 12pm to 4pm  

(in the school grounds) 

 

We are hoping to raise as much money as possible to go towards supporting the school’s chil-

dren and families.  In particular, any contributions to/donations toward the raffle prizes would be 

hugely appreciated (this can also serve the purpose of advertising your services or company to 

our large school community). 
 

As always, we are grateful for your help.  If you would like any more information, please do call 

the school or email the contact below.  Thank you, 

Friends of Primrose Hill 

admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk 

 

 

 

End of Year Reports Drop in. 

Monday 17th July  

3:45- 4:45pm 

Top Playground 
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Harsha’s Talk Homework: 





 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Camden Mental Health Support Team (MHST) are excited to be offering a 2-part, face-to-face 
workshop for parents and carers of primary age children (4-11 years) on: 

  
Monday 10

th
 July 12:15 to 14:15 at the Tavistock Centre 

& 
Monday 17

th
 July 12:15 to 14:15 at the Tavistock Centre 

  
The workshop will explore Emotion Coaching, a parenting approach that supports identifying and 
validating emotions, while also setting boundaries and limits around behaviour. 
  
How will Emotion Coaching help you and your child? 
• To better understand and validate your child’s emotions 
• To respond more helpfully during moments of 

heightened emotion 
• To implement appropriate boundary setting 
• To reduce behaviours that you find challenging 
• To further improve the parent/child relationship 
• To learn from other parents and carers 
  
This is an interactive workshop, which will involve 
sharing research, learning about Emotion Coaching 
and practising strategies. We often find that group 
workshops are a great space to learn from each oth-
er so there will be lots of opportunities to talk about 
ideas and to think through any challenges that 
might be around. 

INDUSTRIAL ACTION UPDATE  

 
The NEU strike days have been confirmed as 

Wednesday 5th and Friday 7th July. 

For more information visit—https://neu.org.uk/ 

  

 

 

 

 

The National Association of Head Teachers (NAHT) is currently balloting its members for 

strike action. This ballot is part of a coordinated approach by all education unions. Strike 

action could include taking action for a whole day at a time in conjunction with sister 

trade unions. It is anticipated that this strike action would take place in September 

https://neu.org.uk/


 

A big, big, BIG thank you to everyone who 

helped make Key Stage 2’s Sports’ Day such a 

huge success today! 

To the children who were amazing; the parents 

who supported everyone and the staff who 

ensured it went smoothly. 

A special thank you and ‘you are a superstar’ 

to Jordan as without you it would not have 

been as fabulous!  We cannot wait until next 

Friday’s EYFS and KS1 Sports’ Day! 

Harsha 


